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Dear Mr. Sander,
Davao, 9th February 1883

I am back again in Davao since yesterday, looking for Vanda, and Ph. sanderiana. During my journey through Mindanao, which took me at least 4 days’ travel south of where Boxall etc. collected the stuartiana, I found the correct location where they exist in large quantities. I ordered some crates straight away and wrote to Micholitz to go there. I therefore hope to take several thousand with me in May. Regarding the Vanda sanderiana, I shall attach them to wooden poles like the Phalaenopsis, all to be completed within the next four weeks. I cannot stay here any longer because I have to start looking for the amabilis I ordered earlier and prepare them for the journey home. I hope that we shall make some money finally, not only losses. I am anxious to know in what condition the (Paphiopedilum) laevigatum got home. Don’t think I don’t care whether the plants travel well or badly. I have always done the best I could, according to the prevailing circumstances. I shall make haste to be able to leave Manila by the end of April, beginning of May with a substantial consignment of plants. I cannot say anything yet about future journeys, but I believe it would be better for my health if I stayed a while in Europe. I shall assess the situation when I arrive in England. 

If I don’t have enough plants at the end of the coming 4 weeks, I shall have to stay a further 4 weeks

In that case I shall arrive in England a few weeks later. Micholitz is looking for stuartiana and will go for V. lamellata later, maybe also Aerides leeanum.

In the hope for a better future I remain,

Sincerely,

C. Röbelen

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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